
To: Future Merton Team, 

Thank you for your reminder letter dated 16th January.  

I attended the Circle Housing Masterplan consultation at St Marks Academy on 19th November which 
was very informative and gave them my views. I live off the Estate nearby but it is in full view from my 
property. 

I agree with the redevelopment plan. The overall design and specification of the buildings and layout 
of the estate will be a big improvement on the current site. I do have a concern about the height of the 
some of the flats in relation to the surrounding area.   

A maximum height of five storeys would be more appropriate.  

I agree with  the through road proposal between Tamworth Lane and Woodstock Way mainly to allow 
the diversion of or provision of a new bus route to serve the estate. But there could be a problem of 
traffic using the road as a 'shortcut route' through the estate. Probably a restriction maybe required for 
non-estate traffic. In any case a junction improvement with Tamworth Lane would be required. 

In view of the increased number of residents planned consideration should be given for provision of a 
GP surgery on the estate.  

Concern also for the increased amount of road traffic that will follow the redevelopment which will 
impact on the congestion that already occurs at the nearby railway level crossing. 

Thank you for the information that is available please keep me informed of further developments. 

Kind Regards, 

Mr L Kilroy 

31 Crossways Road 

Mitcham 

CR4 1DQ  

 

 

 


